
1 
 

1/8/19 PTO Meeting Minutes 

Welcome – Pledge 6:00 pm 

President’s Report (Tabytha) 

 -Nothing to report 

Treasurer’s Report (Shari) 

 PTO balance as of this meeting $24,508.40 

- Invoice from Josten’s needs to be deducted from this amount 

- Received a letter from Oriental Trading Co. stating that they have not been collecting sales tax, 

Shari checking with the Business Office 

Principal’s Report (Mark/Allison) 

-Not present to report. 

Committee Reports 

 Box Tops (Tabytha) – Next collection date is February 28th 

 Fundraisers (Dawn) – Gardners’ Candies Easter sale will begin soon, delivery date April 8th 

     Walk-a-Thon will take place week of May 5th, pending approval; walking inside; camping theme. 

     Currently signed up for Schwann’s Cares, fundraising efforts thru Schwann’s food delivery. A   

     portion of sales will be given to the PTO. Information will be shared soon. 

 Yearbook (Tabytha) – purchasing additional yearbooks this year and extending the courtesy to  

      4th & 5th grades to get a yearbook at no charge (as well as 6th grade); still have plans to sell  

      yearbooks instead of pre-buying 

                   Jess Levonick will be able to incorporate the yearbook into her classes next year, including the  

      middle school grades (5th thru 8th). The elementary yearbook will only consist of  

      Pre-K to 4th grades, and will be compiled by Elementary PTO. 

 Spelling Bee (Allison) – rescheduled for February 14th due to school closing (snow day) 

 School Store (Dawn) – Dawn and Shari will order more supplies, next store dates TBD 

Unfinished Business 

 Outdoor Carnival – Building Use Form has been completed, awaiting approval from Football 

boosters for the use of field (area surrounding) & concession stand; plans are underway and 

Katelyn is checking prices at Best Event Rental.  

 Middle School PTO – A decision was made to not give start-up money for a Middle School PTO 

because we (Elem. PTO) will purchase extra yearbooks for all students in grades 4, 5 & 6 for  

2018-19 school year. All in favor, none opposed. 

      We are still awaiting confirmation from administration as to whether the Middle School will  

     form their own PTO; will revisit at next meeting. 
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New Business  

Spring pictures will be March 27th  

Announcements (Next meeting: 3/14) 

Adjournment – 7:08 pm  

 

Meeting attended by: Shari Buck, Tabytha Carr, Julie McDowell, Katelyn Ward, Holly Elensky,  

Dawn Fetterolf, Skyler Quick, Tricia Smeal 

 

Submitted by: 

Julie McDowell 

PTO Secretary 




